
 Governing Board Meeting of 
October 10, 2018

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. 
Gordon Education Center on October 10, 2018. The meeting began at 5:00 p.m. with closed 
session, followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

National Hispanic Heritage Month Resolution 
Unanimous approval by the Governing Board was given to approve the Resolution recognizing 
September 15, 2018, to October 15, 2018, as National Hispanic Heritage Month. 

Recognition for Gary Walker-Roberts 
The Governing Board recognized outgoing Board Vice President Gary Walker-Roberts for his 
contributions to the District and its students. 

Capital Improvement Bond Program Update 
The Governing Board received an update on the District’s bond program, and heard plans to 
increase bond spending over the next few years. 

New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

o a Contra Costa College renewal agreement with The Wright Institute to provide
counseling and team-building support for Middle College High School students;

o a Diablo Valley College renewal agreement with the International Education
Center to provide two credit courses in the fall 2018 semester;

o a new District agreement with Pacific Gas & Electric Company to provide design
and installation services of electronic vehicle charging stations Districtwide; and

o a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Pittsburg California
Theatre to provide rights for the use of the facility to hold events and productions.

Out-of-State Field Trip 

Approval by the Governing Board was given to four LMC students to travel to Washington  D.C. 
from February 13-17, 2019, to participate in a national conference entitled, “Science 
Transcending Boundaries.” 

The meeting was adjourned in memory of Rhonda Mims, retired DVC police services dispatcher. 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 14, 2018, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 



John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • Gary Walker-Roberts Vice President (Ward IV) • 
Vicki Gordon, Secretary (Ward II) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vacant (Ward III) • 
Jocelyn Villalobos, Student Trustee 


